DRAFT 11/20/2012 APPROVED 12/04/2012

CLASS V ROADS STUDY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES November 20, 2012

Members Present: C. Jay Smith, Fred Stearns, Jim Jenks, Sue Mackenzie.

Public: Dave Roby

Jay opened the meeting at 6:00 pm.

- 1. Jay discussed the application requirements for the grant to do the south end of River Road. Jim will do a cost breakdown for materials, trucking, labor and equipment rental. We may need to have an engineer look at this section and the River Bank. Jay will discuss this with the BOS as well as the wetlands permits required.
- 2. Discussed the River Road and several areas that are being affected by the River. Rapid fluctuation in water levels is causing problems wherever the road is close to the river bank. Dams are up for relicensing and Lyme will be involved. Jay noted that the Town plans to send a letter to other towns to see if they wish to join forces for the relicensing hearings. Problem is it is still several years down the road before any changes would be made.
- 3. Discussed the possibility of limiting through traffic during mud season as other towns due.
- 4. Minutes of the October 2, 2012 meeting were approved.

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm. The next meeting will be Tuesday, December 4, 2012 at 6:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, /s/C. Jay Smith